
Friday 13th December

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands, waters, and skies where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 4, 2024

Friday 13th December Foundation Graduation

Monday 16th December Step Up day

Tuesday 17th December Grade 6 Celebration Day

Tuesday 17th December Billy Carts incursion 2/3/4

Tuesday 17th December Class Parties

Wednesday 18th December Reservoir Views Got Talent

Wednesday 18th December Last day of canteen for 2024!

Wednesday 18th December IEP - 3:45 to 7pm - Last day for students

Thursday 19th December IEP - 9 to 3pm (students only attend school for their scheduled meeting)

Friday 20th December Pupil Free Day - student handover 1:30pm finish

Tuesday 28th January 2025 Staff commence 2025 school year

Wednesday 29th January 2025 Foundation students commence

Thursday 30th January 2025 Year 1 to 6 students commence, no school for Foundation students

Wednesday 5th February 2025 Welcome Picnic 3:30pm to 6:30pm

Wednesday 5th March 2025 Whole School Athletics Day

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child-safe and child-friendly
organisation, where children and young people feel safe.

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website: https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

As we wrap up our final newsletter for 2024, I want to congratulate all our students on an incredible year at
Reservoir Views Primary School. Your hard work, enthusiasm, and achievements have truly made this year
one to celebrate.

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


I also extend my heartfelt thanks to our wonderful school staff for their unwavering dedication and immense
efforts throughout the year. Your commitment to our students and school community is nothing short of
extraordinary.

Finally, a huge thank you to our families and the wider community for your ongoing support. Your partnership
and involvement play a vital role in making Reservoir Views a thriving, nurturing place for learning.

As we prepare to welcome a new cohort of students and their families into our school community in 2025, I
want to acknowledge our outgoing students and families. Of course, this includes our graduating students in
Year 6 and many other families who are moving to other suburbs. For many of our families, this will bring to a
close a very long-standing connection to Reservoir Views Primary School.

Last night, we celebrated the incredible achievements of our Year 6 students, acknowledging that 1400 days
of primary education are coming to an end. It is always a special occasion, and as principal of this wonderful
school, I could not be prouder of the graduating cohort.



Thank you Jordy, Jack, Monique, Tegan and Erika for organising this amazing occasion.Special
acknowledgment of our year 6 teachers, Jack and Monique.

This morning, we celebrated our Foundation students finishing their first year of primary school with their
graduation ceremony. Congratulations!!! It was a lovely ceremony that culminated in a morning tea that the
students had helped prepare for their loved ones.



Thank you, Laura, Hasse, James, Angela and Dandara for guiding these students throughout their first year of
primary school.

2025 WORKFORCE PLAN

Next year RVPS welcomes two new staff to our school, Amber Gruenhueser and Connie Amoruso. The complete
workforce plan is below:

Class Total Teacher

1 Foundation 18 Hasse Russell

2 Foundation 18 James Cameron

3 Foundation 18 Polly Yeats

4 1/2 20 Lou Morrow

5 1/2 20 Laura Nalder

6 1/2 20 Pip McNee

7 1/2 20 Amber Gruenhueser

8 3/4 21 Chay Baker / Connie Amoruso

9 3/4 22 Marina Stathis

10 3/4 22 Jack Mercuri

11 3/4 22 Maddy Jost

12 5/6 23 Monique Galpin

13 5/6 23 Tegan Veitch

14 5/6 23 Anna Trudzik



Specialist Staff
- Fiona McSeveny - Auslan (3 days per week)
- Anna Foong - MUSIC (4 days per week)
- Nicky Grujovski - ART (4 days per week)
- Erika Hopcraft - PE

Education Support Staff
- Mel Owens - Business Manager (4 days per week)
- Marijana Rajic - Office Admin (4 days per week)
- Jenny Shaw - Integration Aide
- Niki Salcedo - Integration Aide
- Jordy Aarons - Integration Aide
- Dandara Alves Reis - Integration Aide
- Dani Mattiella - Integration Aide
- Angelina Burns - Integration Aide
- Antonietta Depalma - Integration Aide
- Angela De Lorenzo - Integration Aide
- Bianca Dobson - Integration Aide
- Lesley Jones - Canteen Manager (Mon, Wed, Fri)
- Susi Allender - Library Technician (Thursday)

Student Intervention/Support:
- Mel Aitken - literacy
- Stephanie Hall - numeracy
- Isabel Anderson - teacher release

Allied Health Team:
- Emily Politidis - Occupational Therapist (1 day per week)
- Aamna Shah - Psychologist (3 days per week)
- Nikol Faris - Speech Pathologist (1 day per week)

School Improvement Team:
- Chay Baker - Learning Specialist, Numeracy
- Connie Amoruso - Learning Specialist, Literacy
- Hayriye Ali - Assistant Principal
- Steve Stafford - Principal

New Staff in 2025:
- Connie Amoruso, Learning Specialist, Literacy and Year 3/4 Classroom Teacher
- Amber Gruenhueser, Year 1/2 Classroom Teacher

Staff on leave in 2025
- Drew El Moussali

Staff leaving Reservoir Views at the end of the year:
- Bec Sanders. Bec is leaving Reservoir Views after 5 amazing years of being instrumental in her role as

Learning Specialist. Bec is heading to Springside Primary School and I wish her all the very best while
sincerely thanking her for her commitment and impact at Reservoir Views, you will be missed!



2025 START DATES

The start of the 2025 school year for school staff is on Tuesday the 28th of January. On this day the school
office will be open for uniform purchases and enquiries from 10:30am to 2:30pm.

Foundation students will begin their school journey onWednesday the 29th of January.

Students in Years 1 to 6 will begin the 2025 school year on Thursday the 30th of January.

VALUE AWARD RECIPIENTS



B & B HIGHWAY
Last week our two year 3/4 classes participated in planting a B&B at Reservoir Views. Four schools in Darebin
were selected to work with Planting Seeds www.ps.org.au to plant a B&B (Bed and Breakfast for Birds, Bees and
Biodiversity) Highway. We chose a space near the art room for this and it looks great! The students participated in
two half-day activities with Planting Seeds where they learned about biodiversity within our local area.

2025 WELCOME PICNIC
Please save the date for the 2025 Welcome Picnic, Wednesday the 5th of February from 3:30pm to 6:30pm.

Once our school year finishes on the 19th, I hope everyone has an enjoyable Christmas and summer break.
Please take care, be safe, and rest up. I look forward to seeing everyone in 2025.

Kind regards, Steve Stafford, Principal

http://www.ps.org.au

























